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The mission of Planned Parenthood of the Pacific Southwest 

is to ensure broad public access to reproductive health  

care through direct service, education and advocacy. 

Planned Parenthood believes in the fundamental right of 

each individual to manage his or her fertility, regardless 

of the individual’s income, marital status, race, ethnicity, 

sexual orientation, age, national origin or residence.

We believe that respect and value for diversity in all aspects 

of our organization are essential to our well-being.

We believe that reproductive self-determination must  

be voluntary and preserve the individual’s right to privacy.

We further believe that such self-determination will  

contribute to an enhancement of the quality of life and  

strong family relationships.

The Mission



“We want to thank Planned  
Parenthood for their kindness.”
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Dear Friends, 
What an extraordinary year 2011 was, both in the challenges we 
faced and goals we have accomplished. We are proud to report 
that Planned Parenthood of the Pacific Southwest was able to  
serve more patients and provide more sexuality education than 
ever before. We served 160,870 patients through 318,707 health 
center visits.

Our affiliate took proactive steps to prepare for an ever-changing 
future. We introduced a new model of center operations and  
sustainable methods of reimbursement so we can continue  
providing high-quality reproductive and sexual health care  
services to those who need them most. 

In 2011, we reached out to the region more than ever before.  
We continued to garner support from the community and elected 
officials. Our affiliate led a group of teens to Capitol Day in  
Sacramento, where they learned about reproductive health  
issues and had the opportunity to lobby elected officials. We also  
celebrated the Department of Health and Human Services ruling 
that new health insurance plans must cover birth control with  
no co-pay. 

Our board of directors has continued to expand demographically 
and geographically, and we were especially proud to welcome our 
first board member from Imperial County. Our dedicated board 
spends countless hours guiding our organization in a financially 
responsible and strategically astute way. 
 
While our services are local, our work must always consider the 
national landscape. In the fall, we operated phone banks that 
reached nearly 5,000 voters in Mississippi to help defeat the  
state’s Fetal Personhood Amendment. Our efforts were a success, 
as Mississippi voters – the most socially conservative in the United 
States – rejected the initiative that would have made abortion and 
many forms of birth control illegal. It was a serious legal challenge 
to Roe v. Wade. 

At Planned Parenthood of the Pacific Southwest, we know that 
our work would not be possible without the steadfast support of 
friends like you. Thank you for all that you do to ensure we are 
able to continue providing reproductive health services and  
education programs for women and men in our region. Your  
support makes a tremendous difference. 

Darrah DiGiorgio Johnson, President & CEO | Jennifer Dreyer, Board Chair

Darrah DiGiorgio Johnson 
   President & CEO

Jennifer Dreyer 
   Board Chair
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Planned Parenthood is here for every person, 
every community, and every family.
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Financial Overview

Family PACT: 67%
$37,620,600

Private Insurance 
& Self-Pay Fee 
for Service: 18%
$10,233,300

Contributions: 6%
$3,430,200

Medi-Cal: 4.5%
$1,978,800

Other: 4.5%
$2,228,300

Health Services: 72%
$41,635,700

Management
& General: 19%
$10,969,800

Public
Affairs: 4%
$2,102,700

Community
Engagement: 3%
$1,958,100

Fundraising & 
Community Events: 2%
$1,306,800

Revenue

Expenses

Total: $56,218,300

Total: $57,973,100
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Patient Services

Cervical Cancer Screening,  
Contraceptive, GYN & STD:    

95%
301,779 visits

Abortion Procedures: 5% 
16,309 visits 

Sterilization Procedures: <1%
619 visits 

2011 Medical Visits
Total Patient Visits: 

318,707



Patient Services
The completion of the 
implementation of electronic 
medical records at all 19 health 
centers allowed us to focus on 
improving the efficiency, quality, 
and relevance of the services  
we provide to the communities  
we serve.  

• We served 160,870 patients through 
318,707 health center visits. We 
also performed 281,126 lab tests for 
chlamydia and gonorrhea and 70,330 
HIV tests. 

• We continued to create an 
extraordinary patient experience 
by listening to our patients and 
customers. Our patient satisfaction 
survey questions were modified and 
improved to ensure our patients  
could tell us how well we’re creating 
the Planned Parenthood Experience  
for them. Our patients told us we  
are friendly, courteous, respectful  
and caring.  
 
• We increased the efficiency and 
quality of services provided by 
implementing significant,  
patient-centered changes in health 
center operations, programs, and 
staffing based on patient feedback, 
community and Planned Parenthood 
best practices and benchmarks.  
During this process, we also centralized 
our follow-up on abnormal lab results 
and referral management program to 
enhance continuity of care for  
our patients.

• We strengthened our Quality 
Management Program to incorporate 
benchmarks, established by the 
Institute of Medicine Six Dimensions 
of Quality: efficiency, safety, 
effectiveness, equitability, timeliness 
and patient-centeredness.

• We continued to build community partnerships during the year. 
For the first time, our Rancho Mirage and Coachella health centers 
participated in the Future Physicians and Leaders  Summer Mentor 
Program, in which nine pre-med students from University of  
California Riverside shadowed our clinicians in order to encourage 
local youth to choose a profession in health care and return to the 
Coachella Valley to provide health care services to the underserved 
community. In addition, we have launched partnerships with Family 
Health Centers and the Black Infant Health Program in San Diego, La 
Maestra and Clínicas de Salud del Pueblo in Imperial Valley, and other 
community clinics, in order to move toward a more integrated care 
delivery model.  

• We completed the remodel and expansion of our Rancho Mirage 
Health Center, which allowed us to expand our permanent birth 
control programs (Essure and vasectomy) to the Coachella Valley.  
We added exam rooms at the College Avenue Sarah Weddington, 
Carlsbad Isabella and First Avenue Michelle Wagner health centers.

• In partnership with the Community Engagement Department,  
our health center staff significantly increased our outreach of  
medical services. We provided STD and HIV testing, pregnancy  
testing and counseling, emergency contraception and condoms 
to hundreds of people on the campuses of Southwestern College, 
Imperial Valley College and Grossmont College, as well as at the 
Ocean Beach Jazz Fest.
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Patients by Age

Patients by Race/Ethnicity

Total: 160,870

Patients by Gender
Total: 160,870

Total: 160,870

White: 

37.1%
59,669

18 to 24: 

46.2%
74,380

25 to 29: 

24.3%
39,074

Hispanic:

32.7%
52,565

Female:  

89%
142,610

Male: 

11%
18,260

Unknown/Unreported:
7.4%, 11,850

African American:
7.0%, 11,258

Other:
6.9%, 11,050

Asian/Pacific Islander:
5.8%, 9,364

Multiracial:
2.8%, 4,544

30 to 35:
13.0%, 20,922

36 to 49:
9.3%, 14,923

50+:
0.9%, 1,512

Under 18:
6.3%, 10,059

Native American:
0.4%, 570

Patient Demographics



Planned Parenthood provides people  
with the most sophisticated instrument  

in medicine: accurate information.
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Public Affairs
2011 was one of great 
political trials, but 
Planned Parenthood has 
risen to the challenge 
and successfully 
defended reproductive 
rights. We will continue 
to protect access to 
services like lifesaving 
cervical cancer 
screenings, breast 
health care, testing and 
treatment for sexually 
transmitted infections, 
contraception and 
abortion care.

For the first time in history, the House of Representatives tried to cut all federal funding to 
Planned Parenthood. In order to ensure our continued ability to provide care, PPPSW ran an 
advocacy campaign to educate key senators throughout the United States. Our volunteers and 
staff were responsible for 20% of all calls made nationwide. These educational phone calls to 
senators in Alaska, Massachusetts and Maine successfully influenced lawmakers to join their 
colleagues in supporting reproductive and sexual health care.

In response to local Congress Member Brian Bilbray’s support for the Pence Amendment (a bill that 
aimed to eliminate federal funding for Planned Parenthood), more than 200 PPPSW supporters 
held a rally outside of the congressman’s Solana Beach office expressing disappointment with  
his vote.

Planned Parenthood’s 2011 priority legislation, sponsored by pro-choice champion Assembly 
Member Toni Atkins, was a bill that allowed minors to consent to receive the preventive vaccine 
for human papillomavirus (HPV). 

PPPSW participated in its fifth annual Teen Capitol Day with a diverse group representing our 
three counties. PPPSW was represented by staff from the majority of our health centers and 
teens from high schools in the region, including Grossmont, High Tech, High Tech International, 
Leng Academy for Boys, School of Creative and Performing Arts, Health Sciences High and Middle 
College, Guajome Park, Morse, Canyon Springs, Point Loma and San Diego High. Students from 
Norzo College also joined our group. In total, 52 PPPSW staff and teens joined hundreds of other 

	 PPPSW Vice President of  Public Affairs, 
	 Vince Hall, joins El Cajon Center Based  
	 Advocate Gwen Martin and her husband,  
	 Reggie Martin at Lobby Day in Sacramento.



Public Affairs

	      PPPSW staff: Amy Denhart, Erin Francis,  
	      Congressman Bob Filner, Kimberly Sorensen 
	      and Luis Montero

Planned Parenthood supporters in Sacramento to make this one of our best Capitol Days to date. 
PPPSW teens and staff met with 10 different elected officials and their staff to voice our concerns 
about the state budget and access to care. We also asked legislators to support a bill that would 
ease California’s transition into Health Care Reform in 2014.

A significant portion of PPPSW’s funding is provided by the state family planning program,  
Family PACT. As in years past, our highest legislative priority has been to protect Family PACT  
and the Senate Bill 94 provider rate increase. We achieved a huge victory when, unlike the  
previous administration, Governor Brown did not propose any cuts to Family PACT or directly to 
family planning.

In the midst of continuous attacks on Planned Parenthood’s funding, PPPSW and Republicans for 
Choice representatives met with members 
of Congress to discuss the importance 
of family planning and preventive care 
funding.  

The newly formed Coachella Valley 
Coalition for Reproductive Justice held a 
community forum regarding ongoing threats 
to federal funding for family planning. 
The event was very successful, attracting 
more than 50 guests and elected officials. 
Coalition members included PPPSW, Palm 
Springs NOW, Democrats of the 
Desert, Desert Women for Equality, Veterans 
for Peace and MoveOn – Coachella Valley 
Chapter.

The Mississippi “Personhood” Initiative 
was defeated by a vote of 58 to 42. The 
PPPSW Action Fund played a major role in 
defeating this Initiative.  
PP affiliates nationwide ran  
phone banks contacting  
Mississippi voters: 30% of all calls made (including those made from within Mississippi) were actually 
from California, and half of those calls were from our affiliate.
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-Pablo R.

“Thank you for your services.  
The process was fast and easy.”
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Thank you to the donors that 

allow Planned Parenthood 

to serve people like me who 

don’t have health insurance.

Without you, I probably 

wouldn’t be able to afford 

birth control.

Thank you!

Lisbeth S.
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Community Engagement
The Community Engagement 
Department represents 
and advances the mission 
of PPPSW by strengthening 
partnerships through 
community collaboration, 
outreach and education.

Since 1963 PPPSW has been providing 
quality education programs to the 
community. Through the generosity 
of supporters like Carolyn and DeWitt 
Shuck and others, we continue to 
provide comprehensive, age-appropriate 
sexuality education that empowers 
people to make healthy choices.

Our Community Engagement (CE) and 
Community Based Health Initiatives 
(CBHI) programs in our three counties 
– as well as our Education Outreach 
Program, and Binational Affairs and 
Latino Engagement Initiative – engage 
our region with bold, innovative 
strategies aimed at increasing access  
to health care.

In 2011, our programs experienced 
tremendous success, positively 
impacting the lives of 47,725 
people; 34,000 through educational 
presentations and trainings, and 13,725 
through community outreach efforts.

We conducted our most successful “Get 
Yourself Tested” (GYT) campaign ever. 
A partnership with MTV, the Centers 
for Disease Control and the Kaiser 
Family Foundation, GYT is a nationwide 
campaign aimed at educating young 
people about prevention and testing 
for sexually transmitted infections. Our 
testing rates increased by 8% from the 
prior year in large part because the 
Community Engagement and Patient 
Services Department promoted GYT to 
more than 3,000 people through more 
than 20 outreach events.

In its third year, our Teen Success Program is still going strong. 
The program has empowered 43 pregnant and/or parenting young 
women by providing the tools necessary to maintain their family 
size, complete their education and develop life skills that lead to  
self-sufficiency. The program is an overwhelming success with  
teens realizing their dreams to attend college and pursue careers  
in their chosen fields.

Binational Affairs & Latino Engagement Initiative
In San Diego County, we partnered with El Latino (the largest 
newspaper in San Diego, and the largest Hispanic-owned  
publication in California) and MANA de San Diego to sponsor 
CELEBRANDO 2011! and San Diego Día de la Mujer. During the  
events we reached an estimated 1,500 Latinas with information, 
education and health services.
 
During Binational Health Week in October we participated in nearly 
40 events in the three counties we serve and in Tijuana, including 
Forums in Imperial County, and Health Care Reform forums in 
San Diego and at the Mexican Consulates. We provided education 
and medical services to nearly 2,000 people during this annual 
campaign.

We launched the PPPSW Binational Affairs Advisory Council (BAAC) 
with 15 key stakeholders in the region. We also hosted the third 
annual Binational Dialogue on the Status of Women’s Reproductive 
Rights in Mexico and the United States. More than 80 legislators, 
advocates and community leaders came together at the UCSD 
Center for U.S.-Mexican Studies to find solutions for pressing  
issues affecting women’s reproductive rights in both countries. 

East Riverside: 

15,649

San Diego: 

14,770

Imperial: 

8,652

West Riverside: 

8,654

Total people we have  
impacted with our programs:

47,725



	 A Promot@ra talking about  
	 reproductive health services.

Community Engagement

Education Outreach Program
With the support of The Carstens Family Funds at 
the San Diego Foundation we trained approximately 
500 professionals in our region. For the first time we 
reached out to Imperial County, training educational 
professionals and providing presentations to youth 
there. We also trained teachers in the San Diego 
Unified School District who teach sex education in 
the schools.

In 2011, we trained Community Engagement staff 
on three evidence-based program models: Be Proud! 
Be Responsible!; ¡Cuídate!; and Positive Action. 
The curricula target different populations including 
inner-city youth, Latinos and parents. With these 
new series we have new, culturally appropriate 
presentations to provide different audiences and are 
in a position to qualify for new grants and different 
funding sources to expand our programs.

Community Engagement, San Diego
Components of the CORE program have been woven into the curricula in several classrooms at Crawford High 
School. As a result of the successful youth-focused sexual health event, in 2011 CORE expanded to include 
Hoover High School. Community Engagement staff co-chaired and sponsored the Mid-City CAN Teen Sexual 
Health Momentum Team, the City Heights coalition that organized this event.

Students in Hoover High School’s FACES for the Future program interned at our City Heights Express Center and 
in the Community Engagement Department. They shadowed staff in various roles and gained an understanding 
of services and career paths offered at Planned Parenthood.

Community Engagement staff conducted peer education 
training programs with teens at Neighborhood House 
Association and La Jolla Country Day School to train 
community youth on important skills in leadership, 
communication and advocacy, as well as medically accurate 
information about reproductive and sexual health, which 
they share with their peers.

Community Engagement, Riverside
Thanks to a grant from the Riverside Community Health 
Foundation, we were able to launch our Community Based 
Health Initiatives Promotor@s program for the first time 
in western Riverside County. We maintained nine active 
promotor@s, who opened doors for Planned Parenthood in their communities. The promotor@s exceeded our 
goal to reach and educate 3,000 people by the end of December, reaching 3,877 people. Through a grant 
from the Irene W. and Guy L. Anderson Children’s Foundation we have been able to target high-risk youth and 
continue to implement the Joven Noble program among young men throughout the Coachella Valley. One of 
the ways the program targets boys ages 10 to 18 years old is through a local soccer league. Joven Noble is a 
character development program that encourages young men to consider the role models in their lives, how 
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Community Engagement

	 PPPSW staff  members presented  
	 donations to the Black Infant Health 		
	 Program’s Baby Boutique.

their actions impact others, the value of their word and the power of keeping promises.

The Community Clinics Initiative grant allowed us to provide services to high-risk youth and underserved 
populations, reaching them in alternative settings like continuing education centers and shelters. This two-year 
grant has funded the training of adult and teen promotor@s, who reached 10,864 people in 2011 alone.

PPPSW, along with other community-based organizations such as Clínicas de Salud del Pueblo, El Sol 
Neighborhood Educational Center, and Visión y Compromiso organized the first Promotor@s Conference in the 
Coachella Valley. Assemblyman Manuel Perez, a staunch supporter  
of promotor@s, congratulated and thanked the  
150 promotor@s in attendance for their hard  
work and dedication to improving the lives of  
their communities.

Community Engagement, Imperial
Our Promotor@s program reached 8,652 people in 
Imperial County through educational presentations 
and community outreach events. We are proud that 
we provide STD testing to students on the Imperial 
Valley College campus. This was accomplished with 
major support from The Walton Foundation and an 
anonymous donor.

For the first time, we met with the superintendent 
of the Calexico School District, as well as 
many teachers in the district, to introduce our 
educational services and discuss the medical care 
Planned Parenthood provides.

The Community Engagement Department continues 
to forge strategic partnerships that ensure 
the ability of PPPSW to meet the needs of the 
community.



Planned Parenthood believes healthy  
families help build strong communities.
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2011 Donors - Thank You
Thank you to the following donors 
who made gifts in 2011 to  
generously support the mission  
of PPPSW and enable us to  
continue our vital work in our  
three-county region.

Every attempt has been made to ensure  
accuracy in the donors list. However, in 
compiling such a list, omissions and  
misspellings sometimes occur. Please  
advise us of any errors by calling the  
Development Department at 619-881-4604, 
or emailing hwatchler@planned.org.

Champion of  Choice 
Circle
($25,000+)

Anonymous (3)
K. Andrew Acterkirchen
Alliance Healthcare Foundation
Irene W. and Guy L. Anderson  
   Children’s Foundation
Drs. Richard and Rita Atkinson
Joan Bernstein
Deborah G. Carstens
Guy C. Clum
Community Clinics Initiative
Herb and Paula Engel
Susanna and Michael Flaster
The Karney Flaster Family 
   Foundation
Enid and Martin* Gleich
Beverly Grant
George Hecht
Carol and Richard Hertzberg
Theodora Ives
Kaiser Permanente 
Gwendoyn and Jay Meyer
The Parker Foundation
Planned Parenthood Federation 
   of America

Elizabeth Wall Ralston
Riverside Community Health 
   Foundation
Strauss Family Foundation
Brian Strauss
Diana Strauss Casey
Kathleen L. Strauss, Ph.D.
Paul and Anita Strauss
Randy Strauss
Molli and Arthur Wagner, Ph.D.

Visionary Circle
($10,000-$24,999)

Anonymous (1)
Blue Shield of California Foundation
Barbara Bry and Neil Senturia
Dr. Clifford and Carolyn Colwell
Sue K. Edwards
Pauline Foster
Bobbie and Jon Gilbert
R. Elaine Hanson, M.D. and
   Bruce A. Robbins, M.D.
Dr. Jerry Heller and
   Mrs. Patty Heller
Joan and Irwin Jacobs
Kaiser Permanente Riverside
Linda and Mel Katz
Legler Benbough Foundation

Jenny and Wes Mudge
Drs. David and Catalina Preskill
Price Family Charitable Fund
Qualcomm Matching Gifts Program
Julie Ruedi and Robert Engler, M.D.
United Way of San Diego County
Katherine D. White
Pat Wilson and Greg Rose

Benefactor Circle
($5,000-$9,999)

Anonymous (4)
Susan and Crystal Atkins-Weathers
Catherine and Philip Blair
Dr. Sam Bozzette
Althea M. Brimm
LaVerne and Harold Brown
California Bank & Trust
Children’s Hospital Los Angeles
Valerie and Harry Cooper
Amy Corton and Carl Eibl
Jackie and Stan Drosch
Marion Eggertsen
Phyllis Epstein
Drs. Edward and Joy Frieman
Friends of Planned Parenthood
Deborah and Donald Halliday



2011 Donors - Thank You
Rosanne and Joel Holliday
Drs. Stacy and Paul Jacobs
Nora Taylor Jaffe
Dori and Charles Kaufman
Laboratory Corporation of America
Sharon and Joel Labovitz
Local Independent Charities
Barbara and Mathew Loonin
Jane and Jeffrey Marks
Nathan S. McCay
Dr. Maggie and Mr. Paul Meyer
Bryce E. Miller, M.D.
Sara Moser
Ellen and Coleman Mosley
Arlene and Ronald Prater
Marisa and Bill Rastetter
Bob and Sheryl Scarano
Mary Lou and Kenneth Schultz
Kimberly Sorensen
Jan Tuttleman
Sheryl and Harvey White
Beryl E. Young

Patron Circle
($2,500-$4,999)

Anonymous (1)
Henry Abarbanel and Beth Levine
Libbie Agran and Guy Fitzwater
Betty Amber
Rhonda Amber
Sylvia Weider – Amber Family 
   Foundation
Adam Behr and Emily Borns-Behr
Betty Beyster
The California Endowment
Theresa and Ted Clowes
Council of Community Clinics
Veronica Dela Rosa
Daniel and Nancy Donoghue
Jennifer Dreyer
Julie and Mitch Dubick
Elisabeth (Jinx) Ecke
Maryka and George Hoover
Kaiser Permanente
William and Suzann Leininger
Leanne Hull MacDougall
Dr. Anton Monk
Margaret and Tom Moore
Andrea and Gregory Moser
Maurice Rapkin

Elisabeth Sherry
Tracy Skaddan

Advisory Circle
($1,000-$2,499)

Anonymous (4)
ACLU San Diego Chapter
Helen Adams
Linda and Dan Allen
Delsee and Jeff Altman
Joyce F. Axelrod
Jean Bark
Mona Baumgartel and John DeBeer
George and Constance Beardsley
Sondra and Robert Berk
Ann S. Block
Bernys Jo Borun
Catherine Bristow and 
   Robert Church
Lynn and Michael Bruser
Christa Burke Dittmer and 
   Walt Dittmer
Jill and Jack Campbell
Ann Morley Carmel
Harry and Sandra Carter
Gale Chan
Peggy Chodorow
Randy Clark and Tom Maddox, M.D.
Louis Cohen and Rebecca Vesterfelt
Carolyn and Steven Conner
Debra and Harry Coplan
Cara D’Angelo
Ann De Vaney
Joy L. Delman
Len and Kim Dodson
Ellen Sarver Dolgen and 
   David Dolgen
F. F. Drukey
Marlene Y. Ebert
Susan Ebner and Jack Farnan
Dr. Bernard Eggertsen and 
   Ms. Florence Nemkov
Sue Elam
Donna Jill Ellis and  
   C. Judson Westover
Mary Ann and Bud Emerson
Sunni Farkas and Robert Treitler
Anne and David Fege
Diane and Elliot Feuerstein
Teresa Fistere

Foundation for Change
Barbara Freeman
Friends of Barbara Boxer
Deborah Fritsch and Pat Boyce
Minoru Fukuda, Ph.D.
Murray and Elaine Galinson
Daniel Lawrence Kisner, M.D. and
   Carmen Rosette Garcia
Drs. Lawrence M. and
   Carol B. Gartner
Gen-Probe Incorporated
Delores L. Gordon
Renita Greenberg
Frank Gutterman
Gloria Hall
Lu Ann Hall and Melvin Allen Sweet
Vince Hall
Elma F. Harmston
Kimberly A. Heller
Nance Hikes
Linda Hill and Andrew Baird
Alexa Kirkwood Hirsch
Holland’s Bicycles, Inc.
Scott Horsley
Marjorie Howard-Jones
Louise and Anthony Huang
Marjorie A. Huntington
Marla and John Jensen
Beckett and Jack Johnson
Rudolph A. Johnson, III
Sonja F. Jones
Dr. Nancy Olmsted Kaehr and
   Reverend Michael G. Kaehr
Jerald and Marge Katleman
Ann Laddon and Adrian Jaffer
Yolanda Levy
Lois H. Lewis
Keith Limberg and Laurel Dean
George and Karen Longstreth
Edward and Nancy Lyon
Frank and Katherine Mannen
Michael and Marcia Martin
Betty J. Mason
Iris P. Masotti
Ann McGowan-Tuskes
Courtenay McGowen
Deborah and Kevin McNamara
Christa M. McReynolds
MECRO
John D. Messner
Mercer Health Benefits
Rhonda S. Meyer
Laura and Eric Michelsen
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2011 Donors - Thank You
Dr. Laurie Mitchell and 
   Mr. Brent Woods
Neighborhood House Association
Timothy and Jennifer O’Connell
George and Cindy Olmstead
Steven and Marty Ornish
Catherine Palmer
John and Lorna Parks
Dr. Patricia D. Peterson
Pharmpak, Inc.
Allison and Robert Price
Quest Diagnostics
Robert and Joan Reese
Miyo and Mitchell Reff
Marcie Rothman
Dr. Linda Rothschild and 
   Dr. Salah Baouendi
G. Joyce Rowland and 
   Pamela Morgan
Betsy and Lea Rudee
Loni Rush
The San Diego LGBT Community
   Center
Donald and Nancy Sandweiss
Dr. Jerry Schneider and 
   Elaine Schneider
Dr. Stephen and Jill Seagren
Secury 1 Security 
Melvin Selzer, M.D.
Annette Seppanen and Curtis Nelson
Jan and Ken Shipstead
Dr. Charles Smoot and 
   Mr. Kevin Winger
Nancy and Alan Spector, M.D.
Dr. and Mrs. Roger G. Spragg
Dorothy Stein
Drs. Jeanne P. and 
   Donald D. Stevenson
Joyce and Ted Strauss
Scott Suckow
Sydell Templin
Thomas Jefferson School of Law 
Truist
United Stated - Mexico Border
   Health Commission
United Way California Capital
   Region
Mary and Roberto Valdes
Beth Wagner-Brust
The Walmart Foundation
Lisa Walters-Hoffert
Sam and Michele Ward
Patricia and Max Warren

Abby and Ray Weiss
James E. and Kathryn A. Whistler
Steven White
Marilyn Wilson
Arelene E. Wolinski
Barbara Wolter
Harry and Janet Zanville

Sponsor Circle
($500-$999)

Anonymous (3)
Katherine R. Albitz
Jeffrey and Delsee Altman
Judith M. Anderson
Sandra D. Barstow
Melissa and Michael Bartell
Nevah J. Bartram
Joyce P. Bassett
Bruce and Patricia Becker
Pamela Becker
Lisa Berlanga
Nicholas B. Binkley
Betsey and Vincent Biondo
Charles and Charlotte Bird
Barbara Bloom
Robert M. Brower
Amie Brown and Alan Lewis
Judd Brown
Maureen and Charles Brown
Nancy Brown
Robert and Yuko Burkett
Candace Carroll and Leonard Simon
Lynne M. Champagne
Don Clauson
Community Health Group
Creative Fusion
Joan B. Dayton
Bram and Sandra Dijkstra
Lizbeth A. Ecke
Eden & Chilie Co.
William Eiffert and Leslie Hodge
Cynthia D. Erb
Jeane F. Erley
Pamela J. Fair
Dorthy Ann Fanestil
Alan and Pauline Fatayerji
Fusion Storm
Victoria L. Gallagher
E. Peter and Joyce Geiduschek
Elizabeth Gilby 
Dennis Godecke

Cynthia J. Godinez
Meg and Allan Goldstein
Golf Outlet USA
Bennet B. Greenwald
Jo Guinn
Jerry L. and Mary Ellen Harris
Jacquelin B. Hart
William D. Smith and 
   Carol A. Harter
Keith Harwood
Donald and Mary Heinrich
Dagmar and James Helgager
Roxane W. Helstrom
Catherine S. Herlihy
Karla Hertzog
David Miles and David Higgins
Ann M. Hoeppner
Elaine and Albert Holm
Everett Howe
HP Company Foundation
Denise and Cheney Hunt
IBM Employee Services Center
Jean C. Immenschuh
Beth Faber Jacobs
Betsy Jacobson
Robert and Linda Juhasz
Miriam and Jerome Katzin
Emily R. Keicher-Jones
Robert L. Kintz
Gayle Klusky 
Heidi L. Kuhn
Labor Council, AFL-CIO/
   San Diego - Imperial Counties
Dianne E. Lane
Diane H. Langford
Gail Levin
Arthur and Sandra Levinson
Alan MacDougall and Jospeh Judge
Gina and Anthony Magit
Barbara Major and Richard Gluck
Nancy Marlin and Fred Kolkhorst
Marsh Risk and Insurance Services
Catherine H. McMahon
Katherine W. Merten
Sally and Dave Miller
Deborah C. Mulvey
Scott and Julie Neargarder
Ms. Dixie Newman and
   Dr. Cameron Campbell
Norma Ojeda, Ph.D.
Barbara Oswalt
Paul and Carolyn Page
Vann and Carol Parker



2011 Donors - Thank You
Sharon Payne
Tom and Ellen Payzant
Rio H. Phair
Mildred Pilot
Rita Pirkl and Maeve McConville
Ann Poppe
Dr. Ellen Potter
Ronald and Joyce Rabens
Alice S. Raines
Angela Reed-Smith
Anne Roberts
Joyce and Rick Ross
Robin S. Roulette
Barbara and Frank Ryan
Samadhi Research Institute
Jennifer San Jose
Elizabeth G. Schock
Robert Schooley
Judy and Marc Schuckit
Erin Searfoss
Veronica J. Seay
Kathleen and Anthony Sebald
Valerie N. Sheline, M.D. and
   Raymond Sheline, M.D.
David Snow
Dr. Maxine Snyder
Herbert and Elene Solomon
Karen Nicholson Sommers
Margaret Spencer
Staples
Linda T. Stetson
Eva Stjernfeldt
Michele Tamayo
Timothy P. Taylor
Nancy S. Tietge
Alma Timmins
Dr. Rochelle Treger
Ingrid E. Varon
Josephine Von Herzen, M.D.
Cynthia Walk
Robert and Kimberly Weaver
Cindy Weigle
Judith Wenker
Judith L. White
Valarie Williams
Elisabeth and Christopher Wills
Julie E. Wininger
Peter and Donna Worcester
Wendy Youngren
Sheldon B. Zablow, M.D.
Dr. Paul and Susan Zlotnik

*deceased
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Legacy Circle

Ensuring the long-term stability of Planned Parenthood of the Pacific  
Southwest through charitable planned gifts

Legacy Circle
Anonymous (20)
K. Andrew Achterkirchen
Nicole Angelucci, Esq.
Joyce F. Axelrod
Sandra D. Barstow
Laura Berend & Bill Zeigler
Joan Bernstein
Susan M. Blitz
Beverly Boggs
Billie Bowen
Lorraine & William Boyce
William M. Bristow
Barbara Bry & Neil Senturia
Cynthia C. Carpenter
Richard & Julia Carson
Diana Strauss Casey
Eileen M. Clause
Don & Betty Copp 
Patricia Cornelius
Amy Corton & Carl Eibl
Darlee J. Crockett
Jacqueline Crowle & Charles Scott
Joan P. Cudhea
Joan M. Davis
Joy L. Delman
Judith deNooy
Charles Dicken
Joan Dixon
Marion & Frank* Dixon
Marlene Y. Ebert
Susan Ebner

Elisabeth (Jinx) Ecke
Margaret J. Elliott
Herb Engel
Suzanne Finch
Susanna & Michael Flaster
Vaughdean Forbes
Robin R. Friedheim
Deborah Fritsch & Pat Boyce
Victoria L. Gallagher
Marcy Goldstone
Carol L. Grimes 
Kay & Philip Harry
Kae Hensey
Ingrid Hibben
Rosanne & Joel Holliday
David & Corrine Hollings
Hugh C. Hyde
Ruth Ireland
Beth Faber Jacobs
Margaret Jacobs*
Howard Jacoby
Marla & John Jensen 
Madeline Kane
Dori & Charles Kaufman
Philip M. Klauber
Frances Klipper
Nora La Corte, Ph.D.
Ann Laddon
Alva Lane
Betty* & Ed Law
Vadee Lee
Merle K. Lewis
Dorothy Lindberg

George & Karen Longstreth
Leanne Hull MacDougall
Terry A. Marsh
Alice McCauley
Joseph & Betty McCosker
Bryce E. Miller, M.D.
Judith P. Miller
Ree & Maurice Miller
Sally S. Miller
Mary L. Minshall
Victoria L. Moody-Geissler
   & Richard Geissler
Dana Mosser
Jane Mullins
Edie Munk
Kathi W. Myers
Donald J. Orahood
Laurie Orange
Catherine M. Orth
Leonard Pellettiri
Helen M. Pendleton
Dr. Patricia D. Peterson
Robert Reese
Judy Reynard
Andrea Robinson
Julian Rogers
Anine Rohrer
Ruth Rollins
Dr. Beatrice Rose
Joyce & Rick Ross
Nancy & Donald Ross
Elliot & Eileen Schubert
Anna & Mario Scipione
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Please consider including Planned Parenthood of the Pacific  
Southwest in your will. The following language is suggested:
 
“I give, bequeath and devise (dollar amount or description of asset) to Planned Parenthood of the Pacific  
Southwest, now or formerly located at 1075 Camino del Rio South, San Diego, CA 92108, to be used for its  
general charitable purposes.”

Planned Parenthood of the Pacific Southwest is a tax-exempt organization. Any bequest is fully deductible for 
federal estate tax purposes. To plan a bequest for a specific purpose, please contact Pam Becker, Director of  
Major Gifts and Planned Giving at 619-881-4531, or email pbecker@planned.org.

Legacy Circle
Nadine L. Scott
Annette Seppanen & Curtis Nelson
Elizabeth Sherry
Helen S. Simmons
Tracy Skaddan
Jan Slater
Max B. Southwick
Sara Standerford
Terri J. Stearns
Dorothy Stein
Kathleen L. Strauss, Ph.D.
Stephanie Strout
Kathryn Sturch
Paula Taylor & Bernard Kulchin
Verna Tinker Turner
Kristen Victor
Molli & Arthur Wagner, Ph.D.
Judith L. White
Marilyn & Stuart C.* Wilson
Pat Wilson & Greg Rose
Arelene E. Wolinski
Barbara Wolter 
Leslie S. Zoref

* deceased



Realized Bequests
Planned Parenthood of the Pacific Southwest remembers fondly and with  
deep appreciation donors who are no longer with us yet continue to provide  
support through their estate plans as members of the Legacy Circle, founded 
in 1963.

Estate Gifts
Anonymous (4) 
Muriel Adams
Carolyn Ann Ahlers
Bud & Polly Aldige
Carol Ash
Henry S. & Marietta W. Aurand
Ann Baerwald
Shirley Bell
Elisabeth Boyer
Ruth Campbell
Margaret L. Caperton
Josephine Carey
David and Pamela Carton
Marcella Coolidge
Minna O. Cooper
Lorenzo Dell’Armo
Catherine Dorgan
Michael B. Eddy
Jack Epstein
Fannie & Lewis Fisher
Leslie Jane Hahn
Barbara F. Hallman
Mary E. Harvey
Anne S. Hertzberg
Sandra Jeffers
Clyde A. Joslyn
Louisa Kassler
Kern Family Trust
Martha-Ann Klimo
Victor and Thelma Lindblade
Yolanda Luney
Mary Lou Swift Mantle
Ruth H. Milliken
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Frances Miner
Jon Olson
Edward O’Toole
William Plock
Steven R. Prewitt
Barbara Ramsey and  
   Sherry Henderson
Harold Rand
Selby
Roger Shaw
Thomas & Helen Slaven
Norma Sullivan
Marjorie Tess
Annie Titlebaum-Schwartz
Wheller Trust
Mildred & Burnett C. Wohlford
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THANK YOU PLANNED PARENTHOOD FOR BEING  

A RELIABLE RESOURCE IN MY COMMUNITY.  

I HAVE RECEIVED EXCEPTIONAL CUSTOMER  

SERVICE AND APPRECIATE ALL THAT THE  

STAFF DO. I DON’T KNOW WHAT I WOULD DO  

IF PLANNED PARENTHOOD WASN’T AROUND.

THANK YOU!,

JUSTIN W.

J.W.
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“The staff at Planned Parenthood 
is always friendly and helpful.”
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Planned Parenthood  
of the Pacific Southwest

Administration & Health Centers Map



Carlsbad Isabella Center	 	
1820 Marron Rd., #110
Carlsbad, CA 92008

Chula Vista	 	
1295 Broadway, #201
Chula Vista, CA 91911

City Heights Express	 	
4305 University Ave., #350
San Diego, CA 92105

Coachella Valley	 	
49-111 Highway 111, #6
Coachella, CA 92236

College Avenue
Sarah Weddington Center		
4575 College Ave.
San Diego, CA 92115

El Cajon	 	
1685 E. Main St., #301
El Cajon, CA 92021

Escondido	 			 
347 W. Mission Ave.
Escondido, CA 92025

Euclid Avenue 
Francis Torbert Center	
220 Euclid Ave., #30
San Diego, CA 92114

First Avenue
Michelle Wagner Center		
2017 First Ave.
San Diego, CA 92101
Family Planning: Suite 301
Specialty Services: Suite 100

Kearny Mesa	 	
7526 Clairemont Mesa Blvd.
San Diego, CA 92111

Mira Mesa	 	
10737 Camino Ruiz, #220
San Diego, CA 92126

Mission Bay Parker Center	 	
4501 Mission Bay Dr., #1C
San Diego, CA 92109

Mission Valley Express
1333 Camino del Rio So., #306
San Diego, CA 92108

Moreno Valley	
12900 Frederick St., Suite C
Moreno Valley, CA 92553

Pacific Beach Express
Mimi Brien Center	
1602 Thomas Ave.
San Diego, CA 92109

Rancho Mirage	
71777 San Jacinto Dr., #202
Rancho Mirage, CA 92270

Riverside Family Planning  
& Specialty Services	
3772 Tibbetts St.
Riverside, CA 92506

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES

Holliday Family			   Riverside Administration Center 
Administration Center	 	 7899 Mission Grove Parkway South
1075 Camino del Rio South		  Suite A
San Diego, CA 92108			   Riverside, CA 92508
619-881-4500				    951-222-3160

HEALTH CENTERS

of the Pacific Southwest

2011 annual report

For appointments, please call 1-888-743-PLAN (7526)


